
December 2018 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Facility Use Understanding 
By Bill Curry & Terry Chadek 

 
I would like to take this opportunity to present an understanding of our districtôs philosophy on 

participation in various activities, and the reasons behind why decisions have been made regarding access to 

our facilities.  Here at SRC, we offer a wide variety of extracurriculars in which students can choose to 

participate. Such activities include: music & fine arts, clubs & organizations, and seasonal sports.  We are 

blessed with great facilities in which we are able to provide these opportunities to our students.  Decisions 

have to be made which involve access to certain parts of our facilities at certain times. 

The priority of access to our facilities is given to the seasonal activities we offer.  Fine-Arts activities 

take place before school.  In-Season sports practices take place after school.  Other SRC clubs & 

organizations work around those activities to find time to meet.  Facility requests during those dedicated 

times must not come in conflict with the activities we currently offer.  Allowing students who do not participate 

in those activities, but want access to the facility during the scheduled practice time, can cause a decrease in 

participation numbers.  Granting requests to our facility immediately after school does little to promote 

participating in those in-season offerings.  

 Safety continues to be a priority of the district.  Our fitness room policy states that anyone between 

the ages of 14-18 must be accompanied by an adult.  The application to this policy is that they must be 

supervised by a designated district employee or their parent during hours that we do not have practice times 

scheduled.  Students using our weight room without a licensed and trained adult put themselves in a greater 

risk for injury.  

A goal of our district is to increase participation in our extra-curricular activities sponsored by the 

school.  The philosophy of protecting before and after school time with regard to facility requests is a step that 

was taken to continue to support that increased participation goal.  We want our students and patrons to have 

access to our facilities.  We work with the community to schedule facility requests after our seasonal activities 

are done practicing for the day. 
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WEATHER CANCELLATIONS 
 
All school cancellations or delays due to weather will be sent out by phone and text through our 
school messenger system.  Additional information will be sent to KOLN/KGIN-TV (Lincoln), KLKN-
TV (Lincoln), Local Radio-Weather Threat, and our social media accounts. 
 
Decisions will be made as close to 6:30am the morning of school as possible.  If decisions are made 
the night before it will be sent out by 10:00pm. 
 
All before school activities are cancelled on late starts and additional information on school activity 
cancellations or postponements will be provided on days school is cancelled independently. 
 
 

COMMUNICATION TOOLS 
 
Shelby-Rising City Schools has implemented the use of Wordware for parents to manage lunch 
balances.  This also gives you an opportunity to pay online as well, but you may still send money to 
school.  The District will not send home paper bills and we appreciate parents taking the 
responsibility to maintain paid up accounts. 
 
The District will also be employing a company called Apptegy to create and provide support for a 
comprehensive communication tool for the District.  This will include a customized mobile 
application for phones, a synced website with district data, and push notifications for changes and 
updates.  This will allow stakeholders to have data sent to them as best works for them digitally.  We 
will use this to provide schedule and calendar updates throughout the year. 
 
Starting next year the school district will provide a monthly digital newsletter for stakeholders.  The 
only mailed newsletter will be in July that will include our photo collage of graduates and enrollment 
information for the upcoming school year. 
 
The District will continue to maintain a social media presence, however, that information will be fed 
from information generated by District Staff through the Apptegy package. 
 
Lastly, each activity sponsor, coach, and some teachers will have accounts through a program 

called Remind.  This will allow information to be sent directly to the phones of students (above 

the age of 13) and all parents of participating students with specific information and updates for that 

activity.  Because those type of reminders are for specific people, Remind works far better for 

direct communication than our District tools will. 
 

Annual Community Service Project ï Gift Wrapping  
 

The SRC Special Education department is once again doing its annual community 
service project this holiday season.  Starting December 3rd, all you have to do is 
drop off the gifts you need to be wrapped to one of the school offices.  That same 
day, your wrapped gifts will be returned to you ready to go under the tree. 
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SRC Senior Service Project Helps Fight World Hunger 

by Bill Curry 

The SRC Class of 2018 participated in a service project where they worked together to help fight 
world hunger. Last summer, the SRC School Board adopted a new graduation requirement that 
seniors would be required to complete a service project as a whole-class project.  Bill Curry, Principal 
and Senior class sponsor, chose Mercy Meals out of Norfolk, NE to help them fulfill this requirement. 
"I wanted to give our students a chance to see the world through a different lens.  This service project 
allowed us to better understand how hunger affects kids all over the world. I was proud of how we 
came together to help such a worthy cause!"  
 
Students volunteered to help package food containing carbohydrates, protein, vitamins, and 
minerals, utilizing a mixture of rice, soy flour, dehydrated vegetables, and chicken-flavored vitamin 
and mineral powder.  Each package serves up to six children with all the essential nutrients needed 
to reverse malnutrition. The boxes will be sent overseas in conjunction with the Orphan Grain Train. 
Curry said that the students were excited to hear that they packaged the equivalent of 5400 meals in 
the short time they were there.  In addition to preparing these food packages, the seniors were briefly 
oriented with the mission of mercy meals and how kids all over the world fight the effects of hunger 
on a daily basis. They learned that poor nutrition, along with extreme poverty, play a role in at least 
half of the 10.9 million child deaths each year. 
 
"We felt good knowing that we were able to help in a small but meaningful way.  My hope is that this 
project, along with future service projects, will allow our future graduates to think about the value of 
serving on boards, offering to volunteer to make their communities a better place, or even helping 
them to find ways to combat issues going on at a global level, like world hunger.  I could not be more 
proud of their willingness to roll up their sleeves and get to work. They maintained a great attitude 
throughout the project" Curry said.  
 
If you would like to learn more about Mercy Meals, they are always looking for people willing to 
donate time and money.  They are on facebook, or you can email them at 
info@mercymealsofnebraska.org. 
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Staying Ahead of the Juuling ñEpidemicò 
By Bill Curry 

 

 

 
     I recently read an article that our school attorney, KSB, wrote 
which discussed the issues schools are facing with a new vaping 
phenomenon called ñJuuling.ò  This is similar to an e-cigarette or 
vape pen, but different enough that it seems to be something that 
many young people are experimenting with.  This device has a tech-
inspired design resembling a USB flash drive and is small enough to 
be concealed in a closed fist, backpack, pocket, sock, or 
undergarment.  It actually charges in a USB port where the device 
will heat up a cartridge containing oil to create a vapor.  It is hard to 

detect because the vapor does not smell like cigarette smoke.  It may even have a fruity smell that might go 
undetected. 
     The danger is that one pack of oil for a Juul contains the nicotine equivalent to 1-pack of cigarettes or 
approx 200 cigarette puffs.  One hit off a Juul can produce a buzz, which is also a huge appeal for students 
and creates a new generation of nicotine-addicted youth.   
     Please take the time to visit with your child about the dangers associated with Juuling.  If you simply type 
ñJuullingò into a YouTube search, you will find many short videos that explain what Juuling is and the dangers 
that are associated with it. 

 

Elementary Circle of Friend 's Group 
 
The Elementary Circle of Friend's Group meets once a week during their lunch time. The goal of the 
Circle of Friend's Group is to encourage inclusion in social settings for children with disabilities. This 
year's group is for select 5th grade students. This group is built from kindness and friendship. Lunch 
conversations are focused on starting conversation and building social skills for all of the members 
of the group. During the first quarter this group helped to host two No One Eats Alone Lunch 
events and went to the movie Goosebumps 2. This group is lead by: Stacy Stewart, Melanie 
Hoegerl, & Jeanne Kay 
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The SRC Unified Bowling 
Team is in its 2nd season. 
Unified Sports are a Special 
Olympic event that are a fast-
growing initiative. The 
mission of a Unified Sports 
Team is to bring people with 
and without intellectual 
disabilities together on the 
same team to compete, 
promote social inclusion, and 
build friendships. 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ {w/ ¦ƴƛŦƛŜŘ 
Bowling Team is off to a great 
start!! The team practices 
once a week in Columbus at 
Westbrook Lanes. On 
November 10th they bowled 
at the Northwest Invitational 
in Grand Island. It was a 
successful day. The team 
came home with a Champion 
trophy in Division II and a 
Champion trophy in Division 
III. 
On November 12th the team 
competed in the High Plains 
Meet in Aurora. The team brought home 1st and 2nd place medals. The team will bowl in Norfolk on November 17th and compete in 
Districts on November 26th in Grand Island. The team consists of: Alex Bunde, Bailey Belt, Austin Coffin, Zoe Kuhnel, Grady Belt, Eli 
Noyd, Riley Eller, Madison Husmann, and Fischer White. The team is coached by Stacy Stewart.  

 
Read-a-Thon Success 

Shelby-Rising City Elementary families had the opportunity to participate in our first 
ever Read-a-Thon.  ¢Ƙƛǎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿŀȅ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ άwŜŀŘ 
!ƭƻǳŘ ǘƻ ŀ /ƘƛƭŘ aƻƴǘƘέΦ  hƴ-ƭƛƴŜ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƳŀŘŜ ōȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ 
friends as students spent time reading at school and at home.  The money raised 
through the Read-a-Thon will be used to purchase books and prizes used in our 
Book-It Reading Program as well as family engagement events.  Principal, Denise 
DƭƻŎƪΣ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ŀ άYƛǎǎ ŀ Iǳǎƪȅ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜέ ŀǎ ŀƴ ƛƴŎŜƴǘƛǾŜ ŦƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ wŜŀŘ-a-
Thon support.  Students read over 10,000 minutes and raised over $1000.00 for SRC 
9ƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΗ      Kelly Willis, Title I Teacher 

The Shelby-Rising City School joins several schools and childcare centers across the 
ǎǘŀǘŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŜŀǊƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ άwŜŀŘ !ƭƻǳŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭέ for the 2017-2018 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊΦ wŜŀŘ !ƭƻǳŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎ ŀǊŜ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ǘƻ ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ŀǎ άwŜŀŘ !ƭƻǳŘ 

ǘƻ ŀ /ƘƛƭŘ aƻƴǘƘέ ŀƳƻƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀŦŦ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ǘƻ ŜƴƎŀƎŜ ƛƴ ŀ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ǊŜŀŘ-aloud activities 
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊΦ ά¢ƘŜ {ƘŜƭōȅ wising-City School has made the commitment to promote reading aloud to 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ŀŘǳƭǘǎ Řƻ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƭŜŀǊƴ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŘ ŀƴŘ ōŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ƛƴ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣέ ǎŀȅǎ 
aŀǊƪ /ƭŀǳǎǎŜƴΣ ŎƘŀƛǊƳŀƴ ƻŦ wŜŀŘ !ƭƻǳŘ bŜōǊŀǎƪŀΦ ά²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǇǊƻǳŘ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ άwŜŀŘ !ƭƻǳŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎέ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ 
Nebraska as they share the joy of reading with their students.έ 
¢ƘŜ άwŜŀŘ !ƭƻǳŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎέ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜ ƻŦ wŜŀŘ !ƭƻǳŘ bŜōǊŀǎƪŀΣ ŀ ƴƻƴǇǊƻŦƛǘ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƘƻǎŜ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƛǎ 
ǘƻ άǇǊƻƳƻǘŜ ƘŜŀƭǘƘȅΣ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŀƭƻǳŘΦέ ¢ƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ƳƻǊŜ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ wŜŀŘ !ƭƻǳŘ 
Nebraska website at www.readaloudnebraska.org. 

Article by First Grade Teacher, Sherri Georges 

http://www.readaloudnebraska.org/
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5 th  Grade Field Trip  
 

The fifth grade loaded the bus on October 17 and 
headed to Lincoln for their field trip. The morning was 
spent at Memorial Field and Osborne Complex. They 
saw the weight room where athletes train, the trophies 
the teams have been awarded, and they got to run on 
the field. They learned that there are many things that 
Ǝƻ ƛƴǘƻ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŀǘƘƭŜǘŜΦ [ǳƴŎƘ ǿŀǎ ŀǘ !ǊōȅΩǎ ƻǊ 
²ŜƴŘȅΩǎΦ CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǇǊƻŎŜŜŘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
Nebraska History Museum, where they saw 2 
presentations. One was on the Pony Express and the 
other was on Cowboys in Nebraska. It was a great day. 
The weather was awesome and the students learned 
many things. 
 

Mrs. Lorentzen and Mrs. Cromer 
 

The Journalism class attended the 
annual UNL Journalism Convention.  The 
convention opened with the keynote 
speaker Boyd Huppert, an award-
winning reporter with KARE in 
Minneapolis. After the keynote speaker, 
students attended 30-minute sessions in 
areas of journalistic writing, yearbook 
layouts, photography, yearbook trends, 
feature and news writing, and 
exploration of journalism careers.  
S-RC students returned to the classroom 
with the 2018-19 yearbook theme and 
layout ideas, as well as an 

understanding of caption writing. 

 

Pictured are Konner Batenhorst, Madison Husmann, and Elise Fjell. 
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Notes from Nienhueser 
 

     Stop! Name your feeling! Calm down! We are working with emotion management. Everyone has feelings. 
Some are comfortable. Some are uncomfortable. When students have strong feelings, we try the calming 
down steps. This helps to calm the amygdala (emotion/feelings part of your brain) and helps you think more 
clearly to solve problems. You may see your student(s) practicing belly breathing, positive self-talk, walking 
away from situations that cause strong feelings, talking to adults about strong feelings, and counting forward 
or backward to get their mind off  the situation at hand. At the conclusion of this unit, we will work on the 
problem-solving steps. 
     Bullying: unfair and one-sided. It happens when someone keeps hurting, frightening, threatening, or 
leaving someone out on purpose. This is the definition we use in SecondStep. Reporting is telling an adult to 
keep safe or to get someone out of trouble. Tattling is trying to get someone in trouble. Second Grade has 
been hearing the story Eagle Song to learn these lessons. Fourth grade is listening to the story Blubber and 
recognizing bullying. We were also able to identify some of the bullying described in the book that is sadly 
happening in our own school. We will also be talking about the role of a bystander. A bystander can stand by 
and do nothing, allowing the bullying to continue and to be part of the problem. A bystander can also try to 
stop the bullying by standing up to the bully or by reporting to an adult to stop the bullying. This is something 
that we usually wait to cover at the end of our social-emotional and learning skills. However, this year we are 
seeing many unkind actions that are, or could lead to, bullying if it is not talked about and stopped now. 

 

PBIS Update: 

 
In our first 60 days of school, we have had 564 reported problem behaviors. Tardy to school/class continues 
to be our most reported behavior with 142 out of the 564 recorded events. Being disruptive is our second 
highest area of concern with 88 recorded events. Physical contact/aggression and defiance are on the rise 
with 69 and 59 events being recorded.  
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Mark your calendars and plan to join us for our upcoming  

 

 

 Winter Concerts  

 

 

 

Third, Fourth and Fifth Grades:  

Tuesday, December 4  

 

Pre-K, Kindergarten, First and Second Grades:   

Thursday, December 6  

 

High School:  

     Monday, December 10, 2018  

 

Middle School:  

Monday, December 17  

 

all concerts will be in the West Gym at 7:00 pm  
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Holiday Basketball 

Tournaments 
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2018 

Shelby-Rising City Football 
All-District Selections 

 

FIRST TEAM: 
#80-Max Hoatson, 6ô 1ò, 190, Senior, WR 

#88-Mason Schleis, 5ô 11ò, 160, Senior, QB 

#56-Antonio Lopez, 5ô 11ò, 180, Junior, LB 

#14-Jett Pinneo, 5ô 9ò, 150, Junior, WR 

#12-Austin Coffin, 5ô 10ò, 160, Senior, DB 

#65-Nick Vavricek, 6ô 1ò, 210, Senior, OL 

 

HONORABLE MENTION: 
#72-Curtis Micek, 5ô 10ò, 155, Senior, LB 

#2-Grant Lindsley, 6ô 1ò, 170, Junior, LB 

#63-Carson Rathje, 6ô 0ò, 190, Junior, OL 
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